Chair of the Transport Committee

Dr Alison Moore AM

Londonwide London Assembly Member



City Hall The Queen's Walk London SE1A 2AA Switchboard: 020 7983 4000 Minicom: 020 7983 4458 Web: www.london.gov.uk

Sadiq Khan Mayor of London City Hall The Queen's Walk London SE1 2AA (Sent by email)

30 July 2020

Dear Sadiq,

Re. Tram and Bus Safety in London

I am writing to share the London Assembly Transport Committee's report, *Tram and Bus Safety in London: Progress and lessons learned on safety on the London transport network.*

The report contains a number of recommendations to Transport for London, the Office of Rail and Road, the Light Rail Safety and Standards Board, and tram and bus operators regarding actions they should take to make the London's transport network safer. The full report is attached.

Given that minds are now rightly focussed on the immediate response to COVID-19, we are asking for responses to the report by the end of November 2020. When providing your response, please copy in the Committee's Policy Adviser, Liv Verghese (liv.verghese@london.gov.uk).

Yours sincerely,

Dr Alison Moore AM Chair, Transport Committee